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The family of St Agnes loves, learns and grows together as followers  

of Jesus. 
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DECEMBER 

21st December - 5th January 

- Christmas holidays 

JANUARY 

8th - School reopens for  

children and staff 

10th - Year 6 SATs meeting 

9am in hall 

11th & 12th - Years 3 & 4 

Bikeability Level 1 

15th - 19th Years 5 & 6 

Bikeability Week 

19th - St Agnes’ Feast Day 

23rd - Year 3 trip to St    

Albans 

23rd - Year 1 Trip to BAPS 

Shri Swaminarayan  

24th - Year 2 Tower of    

London Trip 

26th - Parent Forum 9am 

26th - Year 6 Mass 2:30pm 

29th - Athlete Freya Levy 

school visit 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents,  

 

Hello Christmas Holidays.... 

 
Today we break up for our well deserved Christmas holidays after the longest term of the 

year and both children and staff are ready to embrace the break! 
I would like to thank the team at St Agnes' who really believe in offering such high quality 

learning experiences to your children each and every day as they all share the ambition of 
every child receiving the best primary education possible, creating learners for life. When I 

say 'team' I include everyone with a role within the school as it is only by everyone working 
together means all runs so smoothly and efficiently. This was evident yesterday in our first 

'St Agnes Pathways' day which had been in the planning stages since June  - where children 
in years 2-6 were offered opportunities to undertake a course in something beyond the   
curriculum and work with a range of pupils from across various year groups.  The courses 

offered included:  
 

Henna, Baking, Lego, Interior Design, Origami, Video Editing ,Pirates, 
Terrible Tudors, Samba, Chess, Sewing, Detective for a Day, Carnival, Chocolate & 

Puppets 
 

This was a huge undertaking and also a considerable financial investment - however it was 
SO worth it.  The children thoroughly enjoyed the day as you can see further within this 

newsletter in Miss Sheridan's report.  
 

I would like to wish you all a wonderful Christmas and enjoy the break from routines,     
spending time with family and friends.  Let us hope that the new year to come in 2024 will 

being health and happiness for all of us. Let us keep in mind the words of Pope Francis as he 
says 'Christmas is a reminder that God loves us and wants to be with us'. 

 
The staff and I would like to thank you for your support this term and for your generous 

Christmas gifts, they really are appreciated. We look forward to seeing everyone return   
refreshed ready for the Spring term on Monday 8th January - there is no Inset day.  

 
 

With every blessing,  

 
Susan O’Reilly 
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Considerate Parking Please 

 
We have been contacted by an irate neighbour who has justifiably complained regards inconsiderate          
parking.  She has seen cars parked on the zig zags and  parents in cars with engines on.  Both of these are     
incredibly dangerous for our children - the Zig Zags are there to STOP people parking and allow for people to 
cross/move in that area safely and idling engines obviously cause pollution directly around the area of the 
school. 
 

Please can we ask you  to be considerate of all when parking locally.  
 

 

 

Please see the information below where you can celebrate the weekly gospel at home with your family. 

https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-word/christmas-holiday-special?pid=MTA101634&v=114.2 

Dr Bike 

 
Barnet Council’s Parking team has arranged free Dr Bike sessions run by qualified bicycle mechanics in         
December. Members of the public can take along their bicycles to have a free, full safety check, which includes 
the condition of tyres, rims, gears, brake function and tyre pressure and adjustments can be made if required. 
  

The sessions will take place on the following dates between 9am and 3pm.  

 

 

 

Note: Both adult and child bicycles can have the free safety check. 

 

Marsh Drive Car Park, West Hendon, NW7 23/12/2023 

Stapylton Car Park, Barnet, EN5 30/12/2023 

Congratulations  
 

We send our best wishes to Miss Sheridan who is getting married on December 29th 

in Ireland.   

She will return after her honeymoon on January 15th as Mrs Carey.   

We as a school wish her every best wish for her special day and I know we can 

share photographs with you in the new year as several staff are travelling to attend 

the wedding.  



St Agnes’ Football Team 

Congratulations to the St Agnes Football team for winning 4 - 2 against All Saints.   

Christmas Sewing Club 

This half term a group of children at St Agnes’ took part in an after school ‘Christmas Sewing Club’ They made 

a variety of beautiful Christmas decorations/gifts to take home and enjoy during the holiday season. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to all the children for their hard work and wonderful stitched Christmas creations! 

Miss Batchelor (Art and DT Lead) 

 

 



 

 

Miss Blooman 

Well done & thank you! 
The Social Action Leaders set up a collection for the local foodbank 

(Colindale) this is the closest foodbank in Barnet to our school.  

Everyone was extremely generous and donated items in need. We raised a 

whopping 343.90 kg!  

THANK YOU so much to everyone who donated and took the time to 

bring in any items. This will make a massive difference to the families who 

rely on the foodbank especially at Christmas time.  

 

A message from the Foodbank: Thank you all so much for the amazing   

donation.  The grand total came to 343.90 kilos!  We have only just finished 

sorting and weighing it all. Please convey our gratitude to everyone who   

donated. This will indeed help a lot of people through the coming winter 

months. God Bless. 



 

Road Safety Week 2023: 

Road Safety Week took place on the 19th to the 25th November. 

This year’s theme was Let’s Talk About Speed. One in four fatal crashes involve someone    
driving too fast. 

 

In class, we discussed the importance of staying safe on school roads. We looked at the story, 

Staying safe in the dark: Ziggy’s Halloween wish. With the clocks going back, it is vital 
that we wear bright clothing so that drivers can see pedestrians crossing. It is also important that 

drivers slow down and stay vigilant whilst driving in the dark. 
The story is available to read here: https://roadsafety.scot/children-and-educators/early/go-safe-

with-ziggy/ziggys-halloween-wish/#0 
 

We had many poster entries from many classes across the school. Thank you for sending these in. 

I am delighted to announce that Abbie in 5P has won the competition and received a wonderful 
prize from Barnet’s Road Safety Team. To those who did not get selected, we will share a poster 

in the School Newsletter each week to remind us to safe on Barnet’s busy roads. 
 

Miss O’Connor 

School Travel Ambassador 

https://roadsafety.scot/children-and-educators/early/go-safe-with-ziggy/ziggys-halloween-wish/
https://roadsafety.scot/children-and-educators/early/go-safe-with-ziggy/ziggys-halloween-wish/


chocolate making and puppets. 

 

 

 

cost 28,000 pounds 

 

chocolate has changed over the years. 

Rich people’s houses were made out of bricks. 

 

 

 

 

 

masks 

 against Alessio and I won. 



 





 Thought of the Week 

 

'The Holy Spirit will come down upon you and you 
will have a child who will be called the Son of God. 
'I am the servant of the Lord' Mary replied. 'Let it 
happen just as you have said'. 
 

Luke 1: 7-38 

 

Autumn Term Attendance 

Class Attendance % Number of 

Lates 

RB 91 28 

RS 95 17 

1B 95 30 

1Z 94 73 

2C 97 15 

2M 96 24 

3C 97 18 

3G 95 13 

4AM 96 20 

4D 97 33 

5M 97 26 

5P 95 24 

6M 95 24 

6S 95 84 

School Target 97.5% 

Birthdays up to 7th January 2024 

December 

18th Jeremy 2M 

20th Raffie RB 

22nd Eva 1B 

23rd Chantelle 5M 

24th Savannah 5M 

26th Siena 3G, Leo 2C & Maks 5P 

27th Micah 5P 

29th Charmi 4AM, Florence RS & Ylenia 3C 

   January 

5th Isabella RS 

 

 

 

Safeguarding 

The wellbeing of our children is of paramount importance to 

all staff.  Should any person (parent or staff) have a concern 

regarding a child’s wellbeing, please inform one of the school 

safeguarding team (Mrs O’Reilly, Mrs Hourihan, Mrs Gale, 

Mrs Breslin or our Chair of Governors Gill Abbott). In cases 

where school staff have  concerns, they have a duty to   

discuss the  issue with Social Services to seek  further      

advice. This is the statutory obligation of all schools. 


